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December 29, 2022 

Watermain Replacement and Storm Sewer 
Replacement on Phlox Avenue 

Contract: 22ECS-LU-02SU 
Start Date: September 12, 2022 - End Date-September 2023 

Storm Sewer Installation End Date: September,2022 
Watermain Installation End Date: December 23, 2022 

Permanent Restoration: Spring 2023 
*Timeline is subject to change.

The City of Toronto’s project to replace the watermain and the City-owned portion of substandard 
water services and storm sewer on Phlox Avenue is almost complete. Due to ground and weather 
conditions, the contractor will be implementing a winter shutdown. This year’s construction work 
wrapped up on December 23, 2022.  

Prior to leaving the site, the contractor permanently restored driveways. The contractor temporarily 
restored sidewalk/curb and the roadway with temporary asphalt, and temporarily restored lawn areas 
with soil. Once weather conditions are favourable, the contractor will return in the spring of 2023 to 
permanently restore sidewalk/curb, sod, and roadway. A construction update notice will be issued 
before work restarts. 

If you have any concerns regarding the condition of the temporary restoration during the winter 
shutdown, please contact the Field Ambassador listed below.  

 MAP OF WORK AREA 



 Construction Update 1 

Page 2 of 2 

 

 WORK STATUS TO DATE 

The contractor has: 

• Installed the new storm sewer; 

• Installed new catch basins and leads; 

• Installed the new watermain; 

• Transferred water services to the new main; 

• Replaced any water service pipes that did not meet City standards from the watermain to the 
private property line; and 

• Completed driveway restoration; 

• Temporarily restored areas affected by the storm and watermain installation 
 

 REMAINING WORK  

• In the spring of 2023, the contractor will permanently restore all areas affected by watermain 
and storm sewer installation. 

 NEED MORE INFORMATION? 

If you have questions about this construction project, please contact staff listed below.  

Contract 22ECS-LU-02SU 

Field Ambassador 
Karo Oguma, 647-299-8601,  

TorontoPM6@rvanderson.com 

TTY Hearing Impaired Service 416-338-0889 (Daily 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays) 

General inquiries 311 

Website toronto.ca/EtobicokeLakeshore 

 

Thank you for your patience. Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait. 

https://www.toronto.ca/city-government/data-research-maps/neighbourhoods-communities/ward-profiles/ward-3-etobicoke-lakeshore/



